
 
Dear Sir
 
THE NETWORK  RAIL (HUDDERSFIELD TO WESTTOWN (DEWSBURY ) IMPROVEMENTS  ORDER 
 
We act for Huddersfield Town Association Football Club and have been provided with a copy of the 
attached notice dated 31 March 2021 . 
 
Our client is in occupation of those areas identified as 7-032 , 7-043 , 7-044 , 7-048 and 7-049 on 
Sheet No 7 and 8-008 shown on Sheet No 8 ( “ the Areas” ) and adjoining land . 
 
Our client wishes to object to the draft Order for the following reasons : 
 
The use of compulsory powers should be a last resort and following negotiation and discussion with 
interested parties and where all reasonable alternative solutions have been considered and 
explored.Network Rail Infrastucture Limited ( “ Network Rail “ ) has not undertaken any 
negotiation or discussion with our client about Network Rail’s proposed use of the Areas. Instead 
our client has been presented with a formal notice for the temporary use of the Areas by Network 
Rail and as such this is premature. 
 
Whilst the draft Order refers to the temporary use of the Areas as a working site for 
construction/working site and access for construction there is insufficient detail about the nature of 
any temporary works and access to be constructed on the Areas and the extent of  any vegetation 
to be removed from the Areas . 
 
Area 7-032 covers the access path to the playing field . This access needs to be kept available at 
all times . 
 
Our client is concerned about the impact that any noise generating activity carried out on the 
Areas will have on its use of the adjoining playing fields .  
 
The woodland in the Areas currently provides screening , privacy and security for our client’s use 
of the adjoining playing fields . Our client is concerned that these will be compromised by the 
proposed use of the Areas. 
 
The proposed use of the Areas described in the draft Order is contrary to our client’s entitlement to 
enjoy its property peacefully in accordance with Protocol 1 Article 1 of the Human Rights Act 1998 
.  
 
 

Our Ref: MSB/HUD89/35 
Your Ref:  
Date: 17/05/21 
 

Secretary of State for Transport 
c/o Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit 
Department for Transport  
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London SW1P 4DR 
 
 
 

 

Gordons LLP, Riverside West, 
Whitehall Road, Leeds LS1 4AW 
T 0113 227 0100 
DX 729680 Leeds 68 
www.gordonsllp.com 

 

  

 

 



2 
 

2 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mark Blackburn 
Solicitor  
 
D 0113 227 0370 
F 0113 301 4693 
mark.blackburn@gordonsllp.com 
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